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Mr. Harold R. Denton, Director Ser Uq
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation N0/JHL: ace
Attn: Mr. Robert A. Clark, Chief Docket No. 50-338

Operating Reactors Branch No. 3 License No. NPF-4
Division of Licensing

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555

Gentlenen:
AMENDMENT TO OPERATING LICENSE NPF-4

NORTH ANNA POWER STATION UNIT NO. 1
PROPOSED TECHNICAL SPECIFICATION CHANGE NO. 60

Pursuant to 10 CFR 50.90, the Virginia Electric and Power Company requests an
amendment in the forn of changes to the Technical Specifications, to Operating
License NPF-4 for the North Anna Power Station, Unit No. 1. The proposed
changes are enclosed and have been designated Change No. 60.

This proposed change is to modify Technical Specification 3/4.6.3.1, Table
3.6-1 for North Anna Unit No. I to reflect the installation of two additional
containment isolation valves. There is one manual isolation valve and one
check valve to be added to the list of containment isolation valves in
Technical Specification Table 3.6-1. These valves are being added for the
Fire Protection Supply Standpipe (Penetration No. 34). The effect of the
increased fire protection equipment proposed by this change would be to
protect the safety related equipnent from fire and reduce the chance of a fire
related accident. Addition of the category 1 containment isolation valves
meets the requirenents for containment isolation integrety as specified in the
FSAR. The installation of these valves satisfies the seismic design criteria
for safety related systems. The proposed Technical Specification Change is
enclosed in Attachnent 1. A discussion of the proposed change is enclosed in
Attachment 2.

This request has been reviewed and approved by the Station Nuclear Safety and
Operating Connittee and the Safety Evaluation and Control staff. It has been
determined that this request does not involve an unreviewed safety question as
defined in 10 CFR 50.59.

We have evaluated this request in accordance with the criteria in 10 CFR
'[j170.22. Since this request involves a safety issue which the staff should be

able to determine does not pose a significant hazard consideration for Unit 1,
a Class III license amendnent fee is required for Unit 1. Accordingly, a ,7
voucher check in the amount of $4000.00 is enclosed in payment of the required

w/g/cc[.'fees.

Very truly fourr,
| $YOOO.DO

f},N|O
i

l '

8204150455 820412 R. H. Leasburg
DR ADOCK 0300033g

PDR
j



!

.

.

.

*

Vraointa Er.rcTasc axo Powra Cowraxv To Harold R. Denton

Attachments
1. Proposed Technical Specification Change No. 60
2. Discussion of Proposed Technical Specification Change No. 60
3. Voucher Check No. 17077 for $4000.00

cc: Mr. James P. O'Reilly, Regional Administrator
Office of Inspection and Enforcement
Region II
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COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA )
)

CITY OF RICHMOND )

The foregoing document was acknowledged before me, in and for the City and
Commonwealth aforesaid, today by R. H. Leasburg, who is Vice President-Nuclear
Operations, of the Virginia Electric and Power Company. He is duly authorized
to execute and file the foregoing document in behalf of that Company, and the
statements in the document are true to the best of his knowledge and belief.

~7L
Acknowledged before me this /A day of [W 19 P2, .

My Commission expires: 2 34 , 19 #.

d d 7>m % ~
Notary Public
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